GWEN MOORE 4TH DISTRICT, WISCONSIN

COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES HOUSING AND INSURANCE MONETARY POLICY AND TRADE, RANKING MEMBER

COMMITTEE ON BUDGET

DEMOCRATIC STEERING AND POLICY COMMITTEE



Washington Office: 2245 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 (202) 225-4572

> DISTRICT OFFICE: 316 N. MILWAUKEE ST, SUITE 406 MILWAUKEE, WI 53202 (414) 297-1140 FAX: (414) 297-1086

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

January 31, 2018

Mr. Mitchell Wolfe Acting Director Centers for Disease Control & Prevention 395 E St SW Ste 9100 Washington, DC 20472-3298

Ms. Ashley Ludlow Congressional Relations U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development 451 Seventh St., SW, Room 10148 Washington, DC 20410-1000

Mr. Michael J. Kelley
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Congressional Relations
U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development
451 Seventh St., SW, Room 10148
Washington, DC 20410-1000

Dear Administrators of CDC & HUD,

Recently, I sent a letter to the Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC) and the Department for Housing and Urban Development (HUD) concerning the administration of lead prevention and abatement programs in Milwaukee, Wisconsin.

Yesterday, a local newspaper published the attached report by the Milwaukee Health Department's Director of Disease Control & Environmental Health. This report details numerous troubling findings and potential violations of the CDC's Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program and HUD's Lead Abatement grants:

- No documentation for at least 30 homes that were referred for lead testing. That figure could rise as high as 100 homes. Additionally, 119 homes with an electronic record have no paper record that an assessment was initiated.
- In 2 cases last year, children with extremely high blood lead levels were returned to their homes without the city testing to see whether they were lead-free.
- Of the 6,022 families with a child who tested at the lowest blood lead level, the Milwaukee Health Department (MHD) can only account for 1,500 notification letters to families
- Only 44% of children with blood lead levels at the next level received referrals for early intervention services
- 3 children who tested at the highest lead poisoning level (40+ ug/dL) were not referred for case management

• Also reported "failure to consistently meet HUD grant performance requirements" and "program set unnecessary and burdensome eligibility criteria for property owners"

I wanted to forward this information to you so that the findings of this report are included with my request for a thorough investigation into Milwaukee's administration of these programs to ensure they are in compliance with federal requirements. Please feel free to contact my office if you have any questions. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerery,

Gwen Moore

Member of Congress

GM/KS

Attachments

cc: Dale Darrow, HUD Wisconsin Field Office Director